PWSID: 12201156 - DNR Violation: 72418222 & 72418219
MC- Grant County

PUBLIC NOTICE
INFORMATION ABOUT WELL #6 TESTING

The City of Platteville monitors your drinking water for specific contaminants on a regular basis.

We are required to monitor your drinking water for specific contaminants on a regular basis.
Resuits of regular monitoring are an indicator of whether or not your drinking water meets health
standards. Between 07/01/2019 and 09/30/2019, we did not monitor for radicactivity and
volatile organic contaminants from Well 6 due to a miscommunication between the
Department of Natural Resources {DNR) and the City of Platteville.

What precautions should be taken at this time?

There are no special precautions you need to take. This was an administrative error
only. Required sampling in February 2019 prior to the July 18, 2019 start of public use showed
no violations. Sampling on November 6, 2019 confirmed there were no violations, thus no
danger to the public.

What was the cause of the missed monitoring requirements?

The City of Platteville reported the February 2019 test results to the DNR and requested
permission to begin use of Well 6 for public drinking water. The DNR gave permission in July
2019 and as of July 18, 2019, the City placed Well 6 into service. DNR staff was required to
update their drinking water well database upon granting permission to use the well. This would
have triggered notices to the City of Platteville for quarterly testing. The DNR did not insert this
well into their database until late October 2019 with the backdated approval of July 18, 2019.
This caused the DNR database to send notice to DNR staff and the City of Platteville that the
City did not do testing of Well 6 during the 3 quarter of July through September. We were
required to do additional testing during the 4" quarter of October through December. These
tests were completed on November 6th.

What is being done to correct the problem?

The DNR has corrected the error by inserting Well 6 into their database. This will
prompt DNR staff to send notices of required testing to the City of Platteville in a timely manner.

When will the problem be resolved?

The problem was resclved in November 2019 when the City was notified of additional
testing requirements and performed the required testing. Test results showed no violations.




if you have questions regarding the safety of our drinking water, please contact:

Irv Lupee, Utility Superintendent
75 N Bonson St
Platteville, Wi 53818
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Signature Date

| certify that the information and statements contained in this public notice are true and correct
and have been provided to consumers in accordance with the delivery, content, format, and
deadline requirements in Subchapter VIl of ch. NR 809, Wis. Adrn. Code.

**Please share this information with all the other people who drink this water, especially those who may not have
received this notice directly (for example, people in apartments, nursing homes, schools, and businesses). You can
do this by posting this notice in a public place or distributing copies by hand or mail.



